Superintendent’s Report

October 26th, 2020
I.       COVID Incidence Map
As flu season is arriving and the end to COVID is nowhere in sight, the BOE will need to consider the level of comfort you have moving forward with in-person instruction.  I believe a strong correlation exists with the districts surrounding us who chose 5 day per week instruction and their respective COVID status.  Each of these counties (as of 10/20/20) are in the red which suggests no in-person classes should be held.  That said, many of those districts are continuing with in-person classes, but have elected to go with the hybrid model as Spencer County is doing.  Although the map changes each week based on the incident rates, we continue to avoid the “red” category with the protocols and layers of protection currently in place.  My question to you is if/when Spencer County is designated as a “red” county, what is your comfort level of maintain the hybrid model as opposed to falling back to a completely virtual model? 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*N/A
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*N/A
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
        VI.       ELC/Bus Complex
Progress meeting agenda and timeline attached.  Currently, the bus compound is actually ahead of schedule while the ELC is right on schedule.  Kevin or Allison will be in attendance to explain an obstacle we’ve encountered regarding the foundation and extra work and concrete into the ELC building. 
         VII.     Executive Session   
Insurance has intervened on this particular case and assigned Mike Owsley from Bowling Green as legal representation.  I’ve worked with Mike in the past and he is an excellent school law attorney.
VIII.     Farm/Toy Show

Although a fundraiser, I pulled it from consent to action item so it can be discussed and you can see the protocols for safety and social distancing prior to a decision.
IX.  Needs Assessment 
Discussion regarding most specific needs targeting achievement gaps and the transition back from virtual to in-person.  I communicated not to expect much as we await the 8% reduction plan that the state is currently considering. 

